
 

 

The Institute for Priestly Formation is 
pleased to announce it has been named a 
recipient of an income interest in a char-
itable lead thrust created by a 90 year 
old benefactor.   
 

A charitable lead trust is an irrevocable 
trust in which a donor transfers money 
or property to a qualified charitable or-
ganization for a period of years.  During 
that period, the charity receives an in-
come interest annually.  At the end of 
the stated period of years, the remainder 
will pass to non-charity beneficiaries 
designated by the donor. 
 

A charitable lead trust can be created 
during life or at death.  There are a num-
ber of benefits to this technique for the 
donor as well as for the charitable organ-
ization.  The charity obtains an income 
stream for a set number of years to help 

“I became enamored with the stories told 
to me of how IPF is impacting the priest-
hood, the Church, and Christian lives.   
I felt it was worth supporting so I worked 
with my financial consultant to set up a 
trust that will make a difference for years 
to come.”  (Recent IPF Benefactor) 

Saint John Paul II Fund  

Continues to Grow 

whether he is a diocesan priest or one 
from a religious order, living or deceased.  
 

A brief biography of the honored priest 
and a list of all donors to his account are 
perpetually inscribed in a Book of Re-
membrance once the fund reaches the 
perpetual level.  Every summer, a Mass is 
celebrated in remembrance of all honored 
priests and their donors. 
 

By contributing to an account in honor 
of a priest of your choice, you become 
part of the mission of the Institute in the 
spiritual formation of current and future 
priests while at the same time recognizing 
the service and generosity of a priest 
whom you admire and respect, without 
shopping for black socks.   

“He was there for us when my mother 
died.”  “He married us.” “He was a huge 
part of our family.”  “He’s celebrating his 
50th year of priesthood.”  “He’s being or-
dained this June.” “He grew tremendously 
after his summer at IPF.” “He has all the 
black socks he needs!” 
 

These and other statements are among 
those IPF has received with the 550 do-
nations in honor of 125 different 
priests.  Fifty of those funds have 
reached the perpetual level of $5000 or 
more.   Donors can contribute to an 
existing account or open a new one. 
 

An account within the Saint John Paul 
II Fund can be opened for any priest 

More information on the Saint John 
Paul II Fund for Priests and a link to 
online donation ability can be found on 
the IPF website, PriestlyFormation.org. 

The Institute for Priestly Formation

               A Public Association of the Faithful in the Archdiocese of Omaha 

Vol. XIII, No. 1, 2016 

it carry out its mission.  If the charitable 
lead trust is created during the donor’s life, 
the value of the money or property trans-
ferred into the trust will not be included in 
the donor’s estate.  Future  appreciation of 
the property, if any, will pass at the end of 
the stated period of time without additional 
transfer taxes. 
The charitable lead trust was the right estate 
planning technique for this IPF benefactor 
and her particular situation.   
 

To determine whether or not a charitable 
lead trust would work for you, please con-
sult with professional legal and tax experts 
or contact Tom Pogge at IPF.   
 

IPF wishes to thank this benevolent donor 
for her generosity and the impact it will 
have on ‘the priesthood, the Church, and 
Christian lives’.      

Impact on the Priesthood  

worth Supporting 



 

 

In the midst of these many graces, 
we acknowledge that at year-end  
we were left with a sizable deficit.    
I want to assure our faithful friends 
that we have an absolute commit-
ment to be good stewards of our 
resources.  Our local and national 
advisors are  assisting us in taking 
prudent steps to overcome the   
deficit this year.  We trust in the 
Providence of God who desires to 
provide for the resources needed for 
our mission.  At the same time we 
are asking for the generosity of our 
many friends, indeed the sacrificial 
generosity of those friends, so that 
we may be blessed in our fundrais-
ing efforts this year.   

We offer heartfelt thanks to God for 
the graces that he continues to pour 
out on the IPF mission.  Our thanks 
to God includes our gratitude for 
the many friends who continue to 
join with us in this mission through 
the sacrifices of their prayer and 
their financial support.  May the 
Lord bless you and all those you 
love with his grace and peace! 

Gratefully in the Lord, 

 

Rev. Richard J. Gabuzda 
Executive Director 

Dear Friends, 

As I write, we stand ready to      
welcome another group of 175  
seminarians to our summer        
program.  Alongside representatives 
from dioceses who have sent for 
many years, we will also welcome 
seminarians from Altoona-
Johnstown, Paterson, San Diego, 
Steubenville and Vancouver 
(Canada) for the first time.  We will 
certainly count on your prayers of 
intercession for these seminarians as 
well as the  participants in our other 
summer programs. 

Throughout 2015 the Lord provid-
ed many graces and blessings.  The       
February 2015 symposium provided 
a forum for many seminary person-
nel to pray about, think and discuss 
the crucial intersection of human 
and spiritual formation for priest-
hood candidates.  The proceedings 
from the symposium provided the 
content for our newest IPF Publica-
tion, Christ as the Foundation of 
Seminary Formation.   

Our ongoing programs were times 
of grace for many seminarians, 
priests and seminary personnel.  
And October 2015 saw the estab-
lishment of the Association of IPF 
Priests of St. Joseph.  This new   
avenue of God’s grace, drawing  
together priests who assist with IPF 
programs, has recently received two 
candidates for formation.   

Rev. Richard Gabuzda 

Executive Director 

Bishops Advisory Council 

His Eminence Daniel Cardinal DiNardo 
Archbishop of Galveston-Houston 

His Eminence Sean Cardinal O’Malley, OFM Cap 
Archbishop of Boston 

Most Reverend Samuel J. Aquila 
Archbishop of Denver 

Most Reverend Gregory M. Aymond 
Archbishop of New Orleans 

Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson 
Archbishop of St. Louis 

Most Reverend Charles J. Chaput, OFM, Cap 
Archbishop of Philadelphia 

Most Reverend Paul S. Coakley 
Archbishop of Oklahoma City 

Most Reverend Andrew H. Cozzens 
Auxiliary Bishop of Saint Paul and Minneapolis 

Most Reverend Felipe J. Estévez 
Bishop of St. Augustine 

Most Reverend José H. Gomez 
Archbishop of Los Angeles 

Most Reverend Robert D. Gruss 
Bishop of Rapid City 

Most Reverend Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
Bishop of Grand Island 

Most Reverend Joseph E. Kurtz 
Archbishop of Louisville 

Most Reverend George J. Lucas 
Archbishop of Omaha 

Most Reverend Kevin C. Rhoades 
Bishop of Fort Wayne-South Bend 

Most Reverend David L. Ricken 
Bishop of Green Bay 

Most Reverend Allen H. Vigneron 
Archbishop of Detroit 

 

Mission Advancement Council 

Mr. Douglas J. and Mrs. Susan M. Barrett 
 Mr. Chris D. Berens 

Mr. Jay B. and Mrs. Luci B. Bolding 
Mr. David J. Ciaccio 

Deacon Michael J. and Mrs. Valerie H. Conzett 
Mr. Timothy O’Neill  Dr. Michael H. Sketch 

Mr. Robert C. and Mary D. Stuart 
Mr. Patrick K. and  Sue M. Tucker 

Mr. Chris M. and Mrs. Kathy J. Wheeler  
 

Finance Council 

Mr. Michael F. Lawler  Mr. John L. Maginn 
Mr. Herman D. Weist  

 

IPF Foundation 

Mr. P. Thomas Pogge, Executive Director 
 

Mission Advisory Council 

Board of Electors 

Most Rev. Samuel J. Aquila, Co-Chair 
Most Rev. George Lucas, Co-Chair  
Fr. George A. Aschenbrenner, S.J. 

Most Rev. Andrew H. Cozzens 
Msgr. John A. Esseff   Dr. Edward M. Hogan 
Fr. John Horn, S.J.  Deacon James F.  Keating 

Fr. Joseph J. Kelly  Trudy McCaffrey 
Teresa Monaghen A.O.  Dr. Margarett A. Schlientz 

Fr. Scott S. Traynor 
  

Ex-officio Members 
Fr. Richard J. Gabuzda  Fr. Richard J. Hauser, S.J. 

Kathleen A. Kanavy  Mr. Timothy O’Neill 
Fr. James A. Rafferty  Mr. Herman D. Weist 

Members 

Rev. Chris Collins, S.J.  Mr. Mark C. Conzemius 
 Dr. Karen L. Dwyer  Mr. Lawrence A. Dwyer  

 Mr. George J. Esseff 
Deacon George J. Jr. and Mrs. Sherrie Esseff 

Mr. Gerald E. and Mrs. Suzanne I. Ganse 
Mr. Louis H. Oberndorf  Rev. Patrick J. O’Kane 

Msgr. Robert J. Panke  Mrs. Anne M. Pogge 
Msgr. David L. Toups  Fr. Mark A. Toups  

Msgr. Daniel J. Trapp  Fr. Brian Welter  



 

 

Blessings 
Received between January 1, 2015 and December 31, 2015 

IPF regrets any errors or omissions.  If you notice an error, please contact the Institute at 402-280-3901 or email  ipf@creighton.edu  

St. John Vianney Society 
$25,000+ 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Ganse 
Heider Family Foundation 
Knights of Columbus 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard McCormick 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Oberndorf  
 
Founders 
$10,000-$24,999 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Berens 
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Dino 
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Doran 
Mrs. Judy Harvey 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Healy 
Dr. and Mrs. David Hoover 
Kopp Family  Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Moran 
Nikolaus Family Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Quinn 
Serra International Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. James Taphorn 
Rev. Mark Toups  
 

Companions 
$5,000-$9,999 
Archdiocese of New Orleans 
Mr. Patrick Clarke 
Mr. and Mrs. James Czyz 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dahir 
Diocese of Austin 
Diocese of Des Moines 
Diocese of Green Bay 
Mr. Dan and Dr. Denise Drvol 
Rev. Richard Gabuzda 
Elaine Hussman 
Dr. and Mrs. Philip Maschka 
Mr. and Mrs. John Mullen 
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge 
Propagation of the Faith 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reed 
Deacon and Mrs. Jim Ricketts 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Turicchi 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Werner 
Mr. and Mrs. James Wulf  
 
Sponsors 
$1,500-$4,999 
Anonymous   
Archdiocese of Atlanta 
Archdiocese of Denver 
Archdiocese of Kansas City, Kansas 
Rev. John Bauer 
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bené 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Carney 
Cathedral of the Holy Spirit 
Rev. Msgr. John Cippel 
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick Dean 

Daniel Cardinal DiNardo 
Diocese of Bridgeport 
Diocese of Grand Rapids 
Diocese of Manchester 
Dr. and Mrs. James Dunlap 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Esposito 
Esseff Foundation 
Mr. Alex Estevez 
Rev. Joseph  Evinger 
Rev. Msgr. Michael Glenn 
Dr. Ralph and  Dr. Yasmin Hauke 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Jareske 
Lorene Jewell 
Kathy Kanavy 
Mr. James Kineen 
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Kniewel 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Koller 
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Kramer 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lighthart 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lynn 
Rev. Kenneth Malley 
Rev. John McHale 
Mrs. Toni Mitchell 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Murphy 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim O'Neill 
 

 
Dr. Richard Pitner 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price 
Project  Advocates LLC 
Rev. James  Rafferty 
Dr. Mike Sketch and Janie Strattan 
St. Anne's Catholic Church 
St. Augustine's Seminary of Toronto 
Mr. Joey Storer 
Rev. Jorge Torres 
Rev. Msgr. David Toups 
Mr. and Mrs. David Treinen 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Vlock 
Very Rev. Joseph  Waters 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Wells 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Wiederin 
Rev. Melvern Anton Wiese  
 
Benefactors 
$500-$1,499 
Access Bank 
Mariette Achigbu 
Anonymous 
Archbishop Samuel Aquila 
Archdiocese of Hartford 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Barrett 
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy Baxter 
Rev. Michael Berner 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Bolding 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Bonebrake 
Rev. Michael Burbeck 
Rev. Jeremy Canna 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Carpenter 

Catholic Mutual Group 
Mr. and Mrs. David Ciaccio 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Cochran 
Deacon and Mrs. Michael Conzett 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Corey 
Dr. and Mrs. Denis Cuka 
Rev. Eugenio de la Rama 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Diers 
Diocese of Palm Beach 
Diocese of Venice in Florida 
Katy Dornbos 
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Dowd 
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Dugan 
Rev. Rich Dyer 
Rev. Martin Espinoza 
Deacon and Mrs. George Esseff, Jr 
Rev. Robert Ferris 
Rev. Msgr. William Fitzgerald 
Mr. and Mrs. William Fitzgerald 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Floersch 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Gabuzda 
Dr. and Mrs. Myles Gart 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Gorup 
Rev. Msgr. Edmund Griesedieck 
Mr. and Mrs. John Griffith 
Kristy Gustafson 
Rev. Christopher Hartshorn 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Heffron 
Mr. and Mrs. John Herdzina 
Dr. and Mrs. Leonard Higgins 
Rev. James Himmelsbach 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hurley 
Mrs. Peg Jeffrey 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kathol 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kellogg 
Rev. Joe Kim 
Rev. Jeremy Kucera 
Rev. Keith Laskowski 
Mr. and Mrs. Les Lawless 
Most Reverend George Lucas 
Deacon and Mrs. Steve Luna 
Mrs. Florence Manzitto 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward McCarthy 
Theresa Meyers 
Susan Moylan 
Muriel Munchrath 
Omaha Community Foundation 
Rev. Tad Oxley 
Dr. and Mrs. Angelo Patil 
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Pavlik 
Lenore Polack 
Rev. Joseph Previte 
Rev. Arthur Proulx 
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Ries 
Robertson Family Foundation 
Saint Charles Borromeo Seminary 
Saint Thomas Aquinas Parish 
Dr. and Mrs. Naman Salibi 
Dr. David and Dr. Liz Sambol 
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Scott 
Mr. and Mrs. Vince Shaw 
Mrs. Betty Shrier 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Sibbernsen 
Alice Simmel 
Ann Simons 
Cathy Smith 
Rev. James Steffes 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stuart 
Rev. Michael Swanton 
Mr. Dan Thiele 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Thompson 
Mr. and Mrs. Roman Uhing 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Veyette 
Mr. Denis Walsh 
Rev. Brian Welter 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Wingen 
Mr. Jim Wingender  
 
Patrons 
$100-$499 
Anonymous  
Mrs. David Abboud 
Pamela Acuff 
Rev. Brian Alford 
Rev. James Altman 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Alvine 
Mr. and Mrs. James Ambrose 
Mr. Richard Ambrow 
Rev. Charles Anang 
Mrs. Mary Joy Anderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Andreasen 
Rev. Leonard Andrie 
Annunciation Institute 
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
Archdiocese of Omaha 
Mr. John Arkfeld 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Armshaw 
Mr. John Atkins 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Aumen 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Aurit 
Mr. and Mrs. John Ayers 
Mr. and Mrs. James Bausch 
Elizabeth Beattie 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Beauchene 
Mr. and Mrs. Art Beccard 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Belatti 
Mrs. Thomas Belford 
Rev. Msgr. John J Bendik 
Mr. and Mrs. David Beringer 
Rev. Scott Birchall 
Donna Killoughey Bird 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bird 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Bishop 

Rev. Remigiusz Blaszkowski 
Mrs. Marilyn Blauert 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Boeding 
Rev. Alan Bower 
Mr. Robert Boxie 
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Brannen 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Bridges 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Broghammer 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Brownrigg 
Mrs. Karolyn Buck 
Dr. and Mrs. Jerold Buresh 
Rev. David G Burgard 
Rev. Jesse Burish  
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Burton 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Butler 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Buttarazzi, Sr. 
Mary Buttell 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Cacka 
Mr. and Mrs. Kim Cafferty 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Campney 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cannon 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Capadano 
Mr. and Mrs. John Capellupo 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Capoun 
Carlberg Cabinet Fronts, Inc. 
Most Reverend Robert Carlson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Carroll 
Mr. and Mrs. Salvadore Carta 
Catholic Daughters of the Americas 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Cavel 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Celio 
Mr. and Mrs. William Cheese 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Chrystal 
Church of St. Leo 
Mr. Christopher Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. John Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. David Clements 
Rev. Frederick Close 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coffey 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Conrad 
Mr. Mark Conzemius 
Mr. Roscoe Corell 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Corrigan 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Eileen Cotty 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Cowhig 
Rev. Richard Coy 
Most Reverend Andrew Cozzens 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cozzens 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Croker 
Mr. and Mrs. Marty Crowley 
Mrs. Tupper Cunningham 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Daeges 
Mary Alice Daly 
Rev. Lawrence D'Anjou 
Rev. Connor Danstrom 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Daskiewicz 
Mrs. Virginia Davidsaver 
Rev. Don DeGrood 
Mr. and Mrs. Sergio Delgado 
Dr. and Mrs. Peter DeMarco 
Mr. and Mrs. Garret Dendinger 
Mrs. Marion Denion  
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Deras 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis D'Ercole 
Katie Desciose 
Rev. Gerard Dewan 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Dickas 
Diocese of Pueblo 
Diocese of Winona 
Rev. Jeffrey Dobbs 

 

"My experience at IPF has grounded     
me so solidly in an authentic priestly       
spirituality, that I could not imagine  
going forward in formation without    
this integration into spiritual life."                                                           
                            Patrick W. May                                     
                           Diocese of Savannah  



 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dobel 
Mr. and Mrs. John Dockery 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Donnelly 
Rev. Matthew Dooley 
Rev. Christopher Downey 
Mrs. Jan Duffy 
Mrs. Joyce Duffy 
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Dulac 
Mr. Thomas Dwyer 
Mr. and Mrs. Marlyn Eckerson 
Mr. Pat Egan, Jr. 
Mr.  Donald Egr 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Engelbert 
Mr. and Mrs. George Erdei 

Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Estee 
Dr. and Mrs. Griffith Evans 
Rev. Glenn Evers 
Rev. Jude Ezuma 
Rev. Frank Fano 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fell 
Rev. Earl Fernandes 
Rev. Luke Ferris 
Deacon and Mrs. Terry Ficenec 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Fitzgibbons 
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Flinn 
Rev. Eugene Florea 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Fluri 
Eileen Ford 
Rev. Ryan Ford 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Forget III 
Deb Fortina 
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Franco 
Rev. Francis Frankovich 
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Furlong 
Mark Gabuzda 
Rev. Thomas Galarneault 
Mr. Edmund Galas 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gallagher 
Rev. William Ganci 
Rev. Josephjude Gannon 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Garrigan  
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Gates 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Gatz 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Geppert 
Mr. Vincent Gilmore 
Mr. Philip Glatfelter 
Mrs. Shirlee Goaley 
Rev. Martin Goetz 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goldsmith 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Gordon 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Goss 
Rev. John Gournas 
Deacon and Mrs. David Graef 
Rev. David Graham 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Graney 
Kathleen Grant 
Diane Gross 

Rev. Kenneth Gross 
Rev. Jeffrey Gubbiotti 
Rev. Jerome Guld 
Rev. William Gurnee III 
Mr. Mark Guyol 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hackenberg 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Haley 
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Haney 
Rev. Dennis Hanneman 
Honorable and Mrs. Tom Harmon 
Most Reverend Bernard Harrington 
Mrs. Kimmy Hartigan 
Joseph Hartnett 
Rev. Ben Hasse 

Mrs. Ann Hawk 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Heafey 
Dr. and Mrs. John and Pat Heffron 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Heldridge 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Helget 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Helgoth 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Hermsen 
Dr. and Mrs. David Hilger 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Hilgers 
Rev. David Hoefler 
Mr. Duane Hoesing 
Rev. Steven Hoffman 
Mr. and Mrs. John Hohman 
Toni Holiday 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hollenbeck 
Rev. Mark Hollis 
Jo Holloway 
Rev. Scott Holmer 
Rev. Craig Holway  
Holy Cross Catholic Church 
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Hoody 
Mr. and Mrs. Norris Hoover 
Margaret Houlihan 
Rev. Monte Hoyles 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hruby 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Huber 
Mr. Christian Huebner 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Hug 
Sean Hughes 
Rev. Norman Hunke 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Hust 
Rev. Robert Ianelli 
Rev. Gregory Ihm 
Mr. Howard Irish 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Ivany 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Janousek 
Michelle Jewell 
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Jewell 
Mr. Douglas Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kaiser 
Rev. Daniel Kampschneider 
Deacon and Mrs. Duane Karmazin 
Mr. William Keating 

His Eminence Cardinal William 
Keeler 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Kelleher 
Mr. and Mrs. David Keller 
Mr. Douglas Kelly 
Rev. Joseph Kelly 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kelly 
Rev. William Kelly 
Kenneth Hahn Architects 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kenny 
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Kerkman 
Rev. Jason Kern 
Ann Kineen 
Rev. Chad King 
Rev. Joseph Kirkconnell 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kizer 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kizer 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kizer 
Ron Kluck 
Mr. Steve Kluthe 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Koch 
Rev. Keith Koehl 
Dr. and Mrs. Ed Kolb 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Koley 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Koop 
Rev. Juraj Kopanicky  
Jean Korff 
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Korkow 
Rev. Owen Korte 
Rev. Russell Kovash 
Kara Kraemer 
Mr. and Mrs. John Krager 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kramer 
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph Kramper 
Dr. Christopher and Dr. Jillyn 
Kratochvil 
Dr. and Mrs. Duane Krause 
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Kreps 
Mr. Tony Krings 
Rev. Robert Krueger 
Rev. Msgr. Francis Kubart 
Mr. George Kubat 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Kucirek 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kuhl 
Mary Ann Kuhn 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kukula 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Kurtenbach 
Most Reverend Joseph Kurtz 
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Kush 
Drs. Shun Kwong and Laura Micek 
Loretta LaCorte 
Mrs. Loretta Lagana 
Rev. Tim Lange 
Patricia Laughlin 
Rita Lawler 
Joan Lawlor 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Lawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Mikel C LeClair 
Mrs. Mitzi LeClair 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Leighton 
Mrs. Roxie Lewis 
Rev. Mark Lichter 
Mr. and Mrs. William Lindsay, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Lipic 
Most Rev. Robert Llanos 
Mr. Jerome Loos 
Rev. Jim Lopez 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Lorkovic 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Lovell 
Mrs. Colleen Lynch 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lynch 
Mrs. Rita Macaulay 
Mr. and Mrs. John Maginn 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Maher 
Monika Maides 
Kathleen Mallory  
Rev. Charles Mangano 
Beth Marcello 
Marist Sisters 
Mrs. Elaine Martin 
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph Martin 
Julie Masters 
Mr. and Mrs. James Maxwell 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur McCarty 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McCawley 
Rev. Mark McCormick 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig McDermott 
Mrs. Mary McFadden 
Dr. and Mrs. James McGill 
Rev. John McGuirk 
Deacon and Mrs. Tim McNeil 
Cully McVaney 
Mrs. Sharon Melchior 
Rev. Joseph Mele 
Mr. and Mrs. Ramon Mendez 
Rev. Michael Merkt 
Rev. Donald Merriell 
Rev. Edward Michelini 
Mr. David Miner 
Mr. John Minton 
Dr. Vincent Miscia 
Donna Moga 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mooney 
Brendan and Ellen Moran 
Maris Moriarty 
Most Blessed Sacrament Church 
Mr. and Mrs. James Moylan 
Mr. and Mrs. David Mucia 
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Muller 
Rev. Mark Murphy 
Mr. and Mrs. Duncan Murray 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Nanfito 
Dr. Thomas Neal 
Kim Nelson 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Neppl 
Rev. David Neuschwander 
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge 
Rev. Tom Niehaus 
Rev. Mark Nolte 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Noonan 
Eileen O'Brien 
Rev. Joseph O'Connor 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph O'Connor 
Sandy O'Connor 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry O'Doherty  
Rev. Ralph O'Donnell 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas O'Keefe 
Rev. Kizito Raphael Okhuoya 
Rev. Ivan Olmo 
Joyce Olson 
Rev. Daniel O'Mullane 
Mr. Tex Oswald 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
Rev. Msgr. Robert Panke 
Cindy Parent 
Most Reverend Richard Pates 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Patterson 
Rev. Marc Paveglio 
Mr. Rene Pellessier 
Rev. Michael Petering 

Mr. and Mrs. John Peterson 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Pflaum 
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Pinter 
Cathy Piotrowski 
Dr. Sheryl Pitner 
Rev. Michael Polinek 
Mr. and Mrs. Bud Polk 
Dr. and Mrs. Jerry Prahl 
Rev. Msgr. Patrick Pratico 
Rev. Robert Preisinger 
Pauline Quinn 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ramaekers 
Most Reverend George Rassas 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Raus 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rawley 
Mr. David Reed 
Joan Reese-Giesman 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Regan 
Rev. Timothy Reker 
Rev. Kevin Richter 
Mr. and Mrs. John Ries 
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Riesberg 
Mr. Dennis Riesselman 
Rev. Patrick Riffle 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Riviere 
Mr. and Mrs. Emmet Root 
Mr. George Rosness 
Rev. Lucas Rossi 
Rev. Nicholas Rouch 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Royal 
Rev. Blake Rozier 
Susan Rubinstein 
Paul Ruff 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Russell 
Rev. Anthony Russo 
Kate Ryan 
Mrs. Nancy Ryan 
Dr. Wayne Ryan 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Sadi 
Caroline Safford 
Mr. and Mrs. James Safford 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Sahd 
Rev. Robert Salm 
Sr Rosella Salvato 
Mrs. Ruth Sauser 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Schaefer 
Rev. Matthew Schiffelbein 
Mrs. Beth Schultz 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schumacher 
Rev. Hugh Schwartz 
Mrs. June Schweiger 
Teresa Seale 
Rev. Mark Searles 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Sebby 



 

 

Ms. Mary Shane 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Shaw 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shramek 
Rev. Msgr. Joseph Simon 
Rev. Msgr. Charles Singler 
Rev. Msgr. Dennis Skonseng 
Mr. Kyle Sladek 
Mary Ann Sladek 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Slattery 
Dr. Ann Smith 
Dr. Janet Smith 
Kathleen Smithberg 
Rev. James Largoza Sorra 
Mr. and Mrs. David Spargo 
Mr. and Mrs. James Spargo 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Spellman 
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Spence 
Mr. and Mrs. John Stadsvold 
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Steffensmeier 
Rev. Ralph Steffensmeier 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stier 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Stinson 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Stinson 
Stoppini Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Stratman 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Stravitsch 
Naomi Sucha 
Rev. Dennis Suglia  
Mr. and Mrs. John Sullivan 
Rev. Paul Sullivan 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Tessin 
Rev. Mathias Thelen 
Sylvia Thomley 
Rev. William Thompson 
Rev. Randy Timmerman 
Rev. Paul Timmerman 
Deacon and Mrs. Emmet Tinley III 
Rev. Rolf Tollefson 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Tonn 
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Tracy 
Rev. Ed Travers, MSC 
Mrs. Katherine Troia 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Tucker 
Marjorie Uerling 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Vankat 
Rev. Msgr. Gerald Vincke 
Rev. Thomas Viviano 
Rev. Joseph Vogel 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Vyvlecka 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wachtler 
Mr. and Mrs. George Wanek 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wear 
Rev. Joseph Weber 
Rev. James Weeder 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Wenger 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Weston 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Wharton 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Wheeler 
Rev. Msgr. Bill Whelan 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom White 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Wiles 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Wilson 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Wolff 
Rev. Thomas Woodhouse 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Wright 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Wurtz 
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Zimmerman 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Zink II 
Rev. Carl Zoucha  
 
Donors 
Up to $100 
Kay Abrahamsen 
Deacon and Mrs. Chuck Adams 
Mrs. Betty Aiken 
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Anadale 
Helen Andrews  
Shirley Andrews 
Anonymous 
Archdiocese of Washington 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Armshaw 
Ella Jane and Cornelia Ann Bailey 
Mrs. Pattye Barley 
Rev. Brian Bashista 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bashus 

Mr. and Mrs. James Beckman 
Mr. William Begley 
Mr. Max Behna 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Bellino 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Bennett 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bestenlehner 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Bierma 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bishoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Bopp 
Mr. Craig Borchard 
Rev. John Bowe 
Mr. and Mrs. John Bower 
Rev. William Brailsford 
Mary Lou Brennan 

Mr. and Mrs. James Bridgeford 
Jerylyn Bridgeford 
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Bridgeford 
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Brooks 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Buechler 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Burkey 
Rev. Ross Carl Burkhalter 
Rev. Mr. Eric Cadin 
Rev. Gregg Caggianelli 
Rogene Calvet 
Rev. Eugenio Cardenas, MSpS 
Mr. Paul Carls 
Beth Carlson 
Mr. Daniel E Carney 
Kay Chelberg 
Debbie Chenault 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Collins 
Rev. Msgr. William Collins 
Christine Connolly 
Dr. and Mrs. John Corcoran 
Lucretia Danielson 
Laurel Determan 
Mary Jo Dieteman 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Dineen 
Rev. Hai Dinh 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Domet 
Mr. and Mrs. John Dorman 
Anna Drvol 
Mrs. Ellen Dufek 
Mr. and Mrs. Gus Dworak 
Rev. Jim Edwards 
Delores Eichler 
Mary Helen Elliott 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ervin 
Mr. and Mrs. William Ervin 
Rev. George Evans 
Rita Evans 
Dr. Richard Fangman 
Rev. Tom Fangman, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ferguson 
Gene Ferrell 
Mr. Kevin Fields 
Deacon and Mrs. David Fischman 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Flesch 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Floersch, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Elias and Mariana Flores
-Chávez 
Mrs. Linda Frank 
Mr. and Mrs. Nicolas Fredrickson 
Nancy Fullwood 
Mrs. Theresa Gabuzda 
Mrs. Dee Gaeta 
Mr. and Mrs. John Gallagher 
Philip Ganci 
Rev. James Garvey 
Sr Jane Gaughan, IHM 
Steven and Elizabeth Gaus 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gawley 
Rosamarie Giamanco 

Mrs. Helen Gloeb 
Barb Gobel 
Alice Goeser 
Evelyn Goodman 
Anna Mae Gornal 
Mary Grenier 
Rev. Msgr. Roger Grundhaus 
Kate Guyol 
Deacon and Mrs. Bob Hamilton 
Kathy Havranek 
Violet Hayes 
Dan and Barb Henkelman 
Virginia Higgins 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hill 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Hogan 
Mary Ann Horkan 
Mr. Jim Hughes  
Mr. Frank Insolera, Jr. 
Rev. Mark Ivany 
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Janeczko 
Cari Janousek 
Lisa Jergovic 
Gazelle Johnson 
Rev. Walter Jong-A-Kiem 
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Kazinetz 
Kay Keblesh 
Maura Kellar 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kelly 
Mr. Robert Kelm 
Mrs. Helen Kinerk 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Knofczynski 
Mrs. Rita Koehler 
Daniel Kopczynskie 
Mr. Henry Kopczynskie 
Kathryn Kopocis 
Joanne Korol 
David Kraft 
Dr. Harold Kreski 
Mertisha Kroeger 
Rev. Robert Lacey 
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Langenfeld 
Mr. Andrew Larsen 
Mr. Dustin Larson 
Mrs. Kimberly Lastauskas 
Deacon Tim Leininger 

Mr. and Mrs. John Lewandowski 
Kristin Lewis 
Mr. Tom Linck 
Rev. Charles A Lintz 
Peggy Odea Lippert 
Mr. Richard Lowery 
Barbara Lutey 
Anne Madison 
Lisa Maguire 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mainelli 
Rev. Burke Masters 
Mr. and Mrs. John Matyja 
Mr. and Mrs. Chip Maxwell 
Myron and Arlene Mayberger 

Virginia McCargill 
Deacon and Mrs. Robert McClellan 
Ginny McGargill 
Kathleen McGill 
Mr. Jack McGraw 
Mary Beth McKee 
Kathryn McKeighan 
Mrs. Mary McKeon 
Mr. Mark McNamara 
Mrs. Mary Ellen McNulty 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Mecir, Jr. 
Mr. Tyler Mentzer 
Dr. Edward Mitchell 
Rev. Kevin Mohan 
Deacon Monty Montagne 
Dr. Kelly Morrow 
Jen Moser 
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Mueller 
Deacon and Mrs. Tim Mulcahy 
Mr. James Murphy 
Mrs. Sharon Neal 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Neuberger 
Lynne Nikolaisen 
Rev. Martin Nocchi 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Norman 
Brenda Novak 
Lois Ann O'Gara 
Lourdes O'Leary 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Onxley 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Paglioni 
Mr. and Mrs. John Pakiz 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Palzer 
Mr. and Mrs. Loren Park 
Elizabeth Parsons 
Dr. Richard Peters 
Jo Ann Peterson 
Katie Pfeffer 
Lorraine Pierce 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Pivec 
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Pohlman 
Elizabeth Pokorny 
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Polan 
Cathy Potter 
Mr. Thomas Pringle 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Quinn 
Mr. Francis Rachwalik 

Mrs. Yvonne Rafferty 
Mr. and Mrs. James Ramspott 
Nick and Margie Rasmussen 
Dr. Jose Redondo 
Mr. Paul Regina 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ricketts 
Margaret Righter 
Marilyn Roche 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Root  
Mr. and Mrs. David Rossman 
Mrs. Kathleen Rowen 
Cornelia Rozmajzl 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rudawski, Sr. 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Patrick Ryan 
Mr. and Mrs. John Sabo 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Sammons 
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Schrader 
Julie Schram 
Toni Schroeder 
Pat Schwarz 
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Setter 
Mrs. Eloise Seward 
Rev. Joseph Short 
Rev. Joseph Sia 
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Simmons 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Smolczyk 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Spellman 
Lori Sperry 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Stahr 
Joanne Stahura 
Rev. Msgr. Mike Steber 
Mr. Michael Steffes, Jr. 
Rev. Bob Stellini 
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Stibbs 
Mrs. Geri Stratman 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Sund 
Rev. Vincent Sunguti 
Mr. and Mrs. James Swan 
Rev. John Szmyd 
Mr. and Mrs. John Taylor 
Mr. Tyler Tenbarge 
Rev. Paul Theisz 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerold Thomsen 
Deacon and Mrs. Norm Tierney 
Mr. Paul Timmerman 
Ann and Joanne Todd 
Rev. Richard Tomasone 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Totten 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Ulrich 
Deacon and Mrs. Eric Vande Berg 
Mr. and Mrs. John Vrbka 
Mr. Martin Vu 
Linda Waddell 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Wall 
Shannon Walsh 
Margaret Welsh 
Mr. Eugene Wessling 
Captain and Mrs. Ed Whelan 
Mr. Edmund Wickenheiser 
Mr. and Mrs. David Wilson 
Katherine Winkler 
Mrs. Jan Wintle 
Mr. Joseph Zaborowski 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Ziegler 
Rev. James Zimmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Ziska 
Mary Jo Ziskey  
 



 

 

Please remember IPF in your estate planning and 

Tributes 
Donations given in honor of  a friend or family member during 2015 

Most Reverend Samuel Aquila 

Mr. Mark Conzemius 
 
Rev. Msgr. Liam Barr 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 

Rev. Paul Begley 

Mr. William A Begley 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Beninato 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Bishop 
 
Mrs. Kate Brennan 

Lucretia Danielson 
 
Rev. Msgr. Paul Bochicchio 

Rev. Frank Fano 
 
Most Reverend Robert Carlson 

Mr. Mark Conzemius 
 
John Castelland 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stier 
 
Most Reverend Andrew Cozzens 

Mr. Mark Conzemius 
 
Most Reverend Elden Curtiss 

Mrs. Patricia Laughlin 
 
Mr. David DeMarco 

Rev. Martin Espinoza 
 
Dr. Terry Fangman 

Dr. Richard Fangman 
 

Msgr. Michael Fisher 

Maris Moriarty 
 

Bernadette Glatfelter 

Mr. Philip Glatfelter 
 
Most Rev. Joseph Hanefeldt 

Lenore Polack 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Stahr 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Vyvlecka 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Douglas Charles Hall 

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark 
 
Judy Harvey 

Dr. and Mrs. Jerold Buresh 
 
Robert and Anita Hicks 

Mr. and Mrs. William Lindsay, Jr. 
 
Dr. and Mrs. David Hoover 

Dr. Harold Kreski 
 
Thomas Horkan 

Mary Ann Horkan 
 
Rev. John Horn, SJ 

Mr. Alex Estevez 
Rev. Mark Ivany 
 
Martie Jaworski 

Lucretia Danielson 
 
Barbara Ann Johnson 

Mr. Michael Steffes, Jr. 
 
Rev. Daniel Kampschneider 

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Cavel 
 
Rev. Mr. Marcus Knecht 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
 

Rev. Mark Kramer, SJ 

Dr. and Mrs. Anthony C Kramer 
 
Tom Krupski, OFM 

Dr. and Mrs. Leonard Higgins 
 
Rev. Derek Lappe 

Mr. Kevin Fields 
 
Rev. Stephen Lefort 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
 
Rev. Charles Mangano 

Loretta LaCorte 
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Pinter 
Alice Simmel 

 

Mr. John McCarthy 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward McCarthy 
 
Dr. and Mrs. James McGill 

Kathleen McGill 
 
Tracy and Amy McManaman 

Mr. and Mrs. John Kukula 
 
Rev. Gerald Melchior 

Mrs. Sharon Melchior 
 
Rev. John Norman 

Mr. Steve Kluthe 
 

Edwin Cardinal O'Brien 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Zink II 
 
William O'Leary, SJ 

Nancy Fullwood 
 
Eva and Elwood Parsons 

Nancy Fullwood 
 

Kate Mellen-Peterson 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Fred Pierce 

Lorraine Pierce 
 
Rev. Robert Preisinger 

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Corey 
 
Rev. Mario Rapose 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Quinn 
 
Mr. Patrick Riviere 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Riviere 
 
Msgr. Steven Rohlfs 

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Anadale 
 
 

 

 

 

John Rollman 

Mrs. Eloise Seward 
 
Rev. Andrew Roza 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Wheeler 
 
Rev. John Rozembajgier 

Donna Killoughey Bird 
 
Rev. Blake Rozier 

Mr. and Mrs. Norris Hoover 
 
Rev. Donald Shane 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Helgoth 
 
Rev. John Sullivan 

Rev. Joseph Kirkconnell 
 
Don and Joann Supancheck 

Ginny McGargill 
 
Very Rev. Scott Traynor 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cannon 
 
Msgr. John Unger 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Noonan 
 
Rev. Michael Voithofer 

Jo Holloway 
 
Abbot Raphael Walsh 

Dan and Barb Henkelman 
 
Herman Weist 

Shirlee Goaley 
 
MOST REV. William Winter 

Rev. Joseph Mele 
 
Rev. Damian Zuerlein 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Bierma 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Ulrich 



 

 

help with the spiritual formation of  future priests. 

Terri Balesterri 

Rev. Frank Fano 
 
Norma Jean Bataillon 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mainelli  
 
T.J. and D.J. Belford 

Mrs. Thomas Belford  
 
Virginia Bideaux 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Catherine Caggiano 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Hank, Eileen & Wendy 

Carlberg 

Carlberg Cabinet Fronts, Inc 
 
Edward Chmiel 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
 
Donald Curtiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerold Thomsen 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
 
Don Denion 

Marion Denion 
 
Michael Drahota 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
John Duffy 

Joyce Duffy 
 
Norbert Ebel 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig McDermott 
 
Dr. Terry Fangman 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Rev. Jim Fitzgerald 

Rev. Tom Fangman, Jr. 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Matt 

Flinn, Sr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Matt Flinn 
 
Mr. John Gabuzda 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bené 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Berens 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bestenlehner 
Mr. and Mrs. John Bower 
Mr. Christopher Clark 
Mr. Mark Conzemius 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer 
Mr. and Mrs. William Ervin 
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Furlong 
Mark Gabuzda 
Mrs. Theresa Gabuzda 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Gabuzda 
Mr. and Mrs. John Gallagher 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gallagher 
Steven and Elizabeth Gaus 
Anna Mae Gornal 
Mrs. Peg Jeffrey 
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Kazinetz 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kelly 
Mr. Henry Kopczynskie 
Joanne Korol 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler 
Most Reverend George Lucas 
Rev. Kenneth Malley 
Mr. and Mrs. John Matyja 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Mecir, Jr. 
Mrs. Yvonne Rafferty 
Joan Reese-Giesman 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rudawski, Sr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John Sabo 
Mrs. Betty Shrier 
Joanne Stahura 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Stinson 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Tucker 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Werner 

Stanley Gerut 

Rev. Connor Danstrom 
 
Margo Hammond 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Huber 
 
Kimmy Hartigan 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Mary Heider 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Willard Hodges 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Rev. Paul Hoedebeck 

Debbie Chenault 
 
Mrs. Judy Hoesing 

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bird 
Mr. Duane Hoesing 
 

Donald Huck Jackson 

Joan Reese-Giesman 
 
Dylan Johnson 

Gazelle Johnson 
 
Agnes Lucille Keating 

William Keating 
 
Rev. James Kenny 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lighthart 
 
Louis Kinerk 

Mrs. Helen Kinerk 
 
Deacon Alan LeClair 

Ella Jane and Cornelia Ann Bailey 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Beauchene 
Mr. and Mrs. James Bridgeford 
 

Jerylyn Bridgeford 
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Bridgeford 
Daniel  Carney 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Carney 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Carroll 
Christine Connolly 
Dr. and Mrs. John Corcoran 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ferguson 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael  Flesch 
Alice Goeser 
Deacon and Mrs. David Graef 
Kathleen Grant 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hackenberg 
Judi Jarecki 
Kathryn Kopocis 
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Kreps 
Mertisha Kroeger 
Mr. and Mrs. Mikel LeClair 
Mitzi LeClair 
Mr. Richard Lowery 
Deacon and Mrs. Steve Luna 
Mr. David Miner 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Park 
Jo Ann Peterson 
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Polan 
Mr. and Mrs. James Ramspott 
Nick and Margie Rasmussen 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rawley 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Ricketts 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Patrick Ryan 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Sammons 
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Simmons 
Ann and Joanne Todd 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Totten 
Deacon Eric and Kathy Vande Berg 
Mr. and Mrs. John Vrbka 
Margaret  Welsh 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Ziska 
Mary Jo Ziskey 
 

Peyton LeCoq 

Mrs. Cathy Smith 
 
Jacob Marcello 

Beth Marcello 
 
J. Reilly McCarren 

Rev. George Evans 
 
Robert McKeon 

Mrs. Mary McKeon 
 
Rev. Aloysius McMahon 

Michelle Jewell 
 
Maria Medina 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hill 
 
Regina Minton 

Mr. John Minton 
 

Leisel Mouttet 

Most Rev. Robert Llanos 
 

Virginia Nedley 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Ken O'Brien 

Eileen O'Brien 
 
Timmy Parent 

Cindy Parent 
 
Mary Anne Peters 

Dr. Richard Peters 
 
Ed and Cecelia 

Ramaekers 

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ramaekers 
 
Margaret Regina 

Mr. Paul Regina 
 
Bob and Jean Schwarz 

Pat Schwarz 
 
Mrs. Mabel Schweers 

Mrs. Judy Harvey 
Mrs. Anne Pogge 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Tonn 
 
Susan, Mary Pat, and  

J.G. Schweiger 

June Schweiger 
 
Msgr. Francis Sherman 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mooney 
 
Charles Singler 

Rev. Msgr. Charles Singler 
 
Kate Sommer 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Melvin Spanier 

Betty Shrier 
 
Charles and Mary Ann 

Stellini 

Rev. Bob Stellini 
 
Ray Stratman 

Geri Stratman 
 
Paul and Susan Travers 

Rev. Ed Travers, MSC 
 
Madonna Tribulato 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
Regina Vensand 

Rev. James W. Zimmer 
 
Ed Whelan 

Captain and Mrs. Ed Whelan 
 
Dr. Wesley Wilhelm 

Dr. and Mrs. Perry Williams 
 
George Zirnhelt 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 

Memorials 
Donations given in memory of  a friend or family member during 2015 



 

 

Msgr. Liam Barr 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 
Fr. Greg Baxter 

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Pavlik 
 
Fr. Nicholas Cachia 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer 
 
Fr. Matthew Capadano 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Capadano 
 
Archbishop Robert Carlson 

Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge 
 
Fr. Damien Cook 

Dr. and Mrs. James Dunlap 
Dr. Ralph and Dr. Yasmin Hauke 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Wiederin 
 
Archbishop Blase Cupich 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Quinn 
 
Msgr. Albert Davidsaver 

Mrs. Virginia L Davidsaver 
 
Msgr. Peter Dunne 

Mrs. Frances Rachwalik 
 
Msgr. John Esseff 

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Coughlin 
Dr. and Mrs. Naman Salibi 
 
Fr. Tom Fangman 

Mrs. Katherine Troia 
 
Msgr. Thomas Furlong 

Mary Buttell 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dwyer 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Tessin 
 
Fr. Michael Gutgsell 

Mr. Thomas Dwyer 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Werner 
 
Msgr. Richard Gyhra 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 
Fr. Douglas Hall 

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark 
 

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt 

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Antonelli 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Bishop 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Gates 
Mr. and Mrs. James Maxwell 
Mrs. Muriel Munchrath 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schumacher 
 

Fr. Jeremy Hans 

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Wheeler 
 
Fr. Daniel Hendrickson 

Dr. and Mrs. Duane Krause 
Mrs. Roxie Lewis 
 
Fr. Oliver Hightower 

Dr. and Mrs. John Heffron 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Heffron 
 
Fr. Paul Hoesing 

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Coughlin 
Dr. and Mrs. James Dunlap 
Mr. Duane Hoesing 
Shannon Walsh 
 
Fr. Raymond Jansen 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 
Fr. Frank Jindra 

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Hejkal 
 
Fr. Kevin Joyce 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Nanfito 
 
Fr. Daniel Kampschneider 

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Barrett 
Mr. and Mrs. Rich Kniewel 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Nanfito 
Mr. and Mrs. P. Thomas Pogge 
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Zimmerman 
 
Fr. James Kenny 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lighthart 
 
Msgr. Eugene Kerwin 

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Quinn 
 
Fr. Mark Kramer, S.J. 

Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Kramer 
 
Msgr. Francis Kubart 

Drs. Christopher and Jillyn Kratochvil 
 

Fr. Christopher Kubat 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 
Fr. Ryan Lewis 

Mrs. Roxie Lewis 
 
Fr. Craig Loecker 

Mrs. Patricia Laughlin 
 
Fr. John McCarthy, S.J. 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward McCarthy 
 
Fr. James McCormick 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard McCormick 
 
Fr. Michael McGivney 

Mr. Douglas Kelly 
 
Fr. Mark McKercher 

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark 
 
Fr. Aloysius McMahon 

Michelle Jewell 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kellogg 
 
Fr. Gerald Melchoir 

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Pflaum 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Regan 
Mrs. Beth Schultz 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Wilson 
 
Fr. James Meysenburg 

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Owens 
 
Fr. John Nacca 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Buttarazzi Sr. 
 
Fr. Herman Niebrugge 

Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge 
 
Fr. Richard Niebrugge 

Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge 
 
Fr. John Norman 

Mr. Steve Kluthe 
 
Edwin Cardinal O'Brien 

Mrs. Mary Heider 
 
Fr. Kizito Okhuoya 

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Pavlik 
 

Fr. John Pietramale 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
 
Fr. Robert Preisinger 

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Corey 
 
Fr. James Rafferty 

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Coughlin 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
 
Fr. Mario Rapose 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Price 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Quinn 
 
Fr. Andrew Roza 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
 
Fr. John Rozembajgier 

Fr. Tad Oxley 
 
Fr. Jim Ryan 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Wells 
 
Msgr. Ken Seifried 

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Conrad 
 
Fr. Don Shane 

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bené 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lawler 
 
Fr. James Sinnerud, S.J. 

Dr. and Mrs. Paul Esposito 
 
Fr. James Tiegs 

Mr. and Mrs. Salvadore Carta 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Clark 
 
Fr. Scott Traynor 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cannon 
 
Msgr. John Unger 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Noonan 
 
Fr. Joseph Vogel 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cannon 
 
Fr. Michael Voithofer 

Mr. and Mrs. William Lindsay, Jr 
 
Fr. Thomas Ward 

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Bonebrake 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Weist 
 
Fr. Carl Zoucha 

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kluck 
 
Fr. Damian Zuerlein 

Helen Andrews 
Mr. and Mrs. Art Beccard 
Mr. and Mrs. David Ciaccio 
Deacon and Mrs. David Graef 
Mr. and Mrs. Norris Hoover 
Maura Kellar 
Peggy Odea Lippert 
Mr. Jerome Loos 
Mr. and Mrs. David Mucia 
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Riesberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Ulrich 
Jim Wingender 

IPF Gratefully acknowledges the following 2015 

Saint John Paul II Fund for Priests Donors 



 

 

 

The Institute for Priestly Formation 

2015 Summary of Activities 

76.8%

11.5%

11.7%

2014 Expenses

New from IPF Publications 

58.2%

28.1%

8.3%
2.3% 0.7% 2.1% 0.3%

2014 Revenues2015 Revenues 2015 Expenses 

Revenues: 
Program Fees, Tuition, Room & Board         $1,852,549  
Contributions & Special Events                804,870  
Grants                                        115,000  
John Paul II Fund                             66,500  
Other Auxiliary Income                             53,214  
Investment Income                               11,065  
                              $2,901,198  

Expenses: 
Program Expenses                 $2,453,502  
Mission Advancement                   499,961  
General and Administrative         268,477  
           $3,221,940  

Christ as the Foundation of Seminary Formation 
Edited by James Keating ($13.95) 
Contributing authors: Archbishop Samuel J. Aquila; Bishop Andrew H. Cozzens; Fr. Richard J. 
Gabuzda; Cardinal Francis E. George, O.M.I.; Edward M. Hogan 
 

Christ as the Foundation of Seminary Formation is a compilation of essays that address the integra-
tion of human formation in seminarians with their spiritual development.  These essays carry 
practical import for all who minister to seminarians.  Within them is found methods for mentor-
ing seminarians into true men of communion, men who have matured in affect and prayer by 
clinging to Christ. 

The Priest and Theological Study 
Edited by James Keating ($13.95) 
 

Contributing authors:  Msgr. Joseph V. Betschart; Fr. Brian E. Daley, S.J.; Paul J. Griffiths; Mary 
Healy; Msgr. Michael Heintz; Fr. Robert P. Imbelli; Fr. Joseph M. Koopman; Fr. Thomas G. 
Weinandy, O.F.M., Cap. 

The Priest and Theological Study: Toward a More Generous Definition of Reason is a compilation of 
essays that were written to address how the study of the theology can more deeply secure the   
diocesan priestly identity.  The authors also address how the study of theology should not be   
limited to seminary education but should be part of a lifelong pursuit of truth and knowledge.     
Parishes are better served by priests who regularly study Scripture and base their preaching on it 
and theology.  

To order an IPF Publication, contact Catholic Word at CatholicWord.com, 800-932-3051 or Team@CatholicWord.com 



 

 

IPF Happenings 

Missionaries of 

Mercy 

Pope Francis named 1100 priests to  
become Missionaries of Mercy, among 
them, IPF faculty members Fr. Vincent 
Fortunato and Msgr. Thomas Richter.  
Throughout the year, the Missionaries 
will be available for bishops to summon 
to their dioceses to preach about mercy 
and hear confessions.  Priests have been 
selected as missionaries from every    
continent to be Pope Francis' special 
ambassadors of mercy throughout the 
world.  
 

 

Seminary Lecture 

Circuit 

Deacon James Keating presented      
lectures on Liberal Arts and Personal     
Conversion and the Vulnerability to 
Christ to the men attending St. John 
Paul II Seminary at Catholic University 
of America in Washington, D.C. last 
semester.  By the looks on their faces,  
he had their rapt attention. 

Perpetuity of 

Knowledge 

How do teachers learn how to 
teach?  That question provided the  
backdrop for last December's visit to 
Omaha by Fr. Tim Gallagher, OMV.   
Fr. Gallagher, a master teacher of St. 
Ignatius' Rules for the Discernment of 
Spirits, spent a weekend leading a semi-
nar for IPF staff on teaching the Rules.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lenten Morning   

Of Reflection 

 
 
 

The Lenten “Morning of Reflection”, 
where members of the IPF staff give 
talks on prayer to the laity in the Arch-
diocese of Omaha, was well received by 
those in attendance. These talks are  
designed to give the laity an opportunity 
to experience the IPF charism used in 
the spiritual formation of diocesan   
seminarians and priests who participate 
in our programs. 
 

 

Annual Banquet 

 
March 31st  marked the 13th annual   
Celebration of Priesthood Banquet.  
Msgr. John Esseff was the recipient of 
the St. John Paul II Award for Priestly 
Service.  Pictured here,  Deacon Steve 
and Angie Luna receive a blessing from 
the honoree.  IPF wishes to thank those 
in attendance for their support and 
prayers. 

“IPF gives you the time and tools to 
be still and let God reveal His love 
for you.” 
        Andrew Larsen               
        Archdiocese of Washington D.C. 

 

 
Omaha's 4th annual 24-hour charita-
ble challenge is set for May 25th. The 

giving begins at midnight with a 
minimum $10 donation and hourly 
drawings and prizes which can make 
your donations go further.  For the 
past three years, IPF has been the 

recipient of very generous gifts dur-
ing this 24 hour period.  You don’t 

have to live in Omaha to participate!  
https://www.omahagives24.org/ 



 

 

For almost fifteen years IPF has shared a 
fruitful and collaborative working rela-
tionship with the University of Saint 
Mary of the Lake (home to Mundelein 
Seminary).  The staff at the seminary has 
graciously welcomed and hosted partici-
pants of IPF's Spiritual Direction   
Training Program.  
 

Participants gather at the seminary    
located about an hour north of Chicago. 
The course of study requires a commit-
ment of attendance to one week sessions 
occurring three times a year (spring, fall, 
winter) for three contiguous years. Reg-
istrants arrive Sunday evening and    
depart Friday early afternoon. The 

Spring and Winter sessions include   
daily conferences, holy Mass, an option-
al daily Holy Hour, concerted evening 
prayer, and community-building socials. 
The format of the week in the Fall is a 
silent directed 8-day retreat patterned 
after Ignatian Spirituality.  
 

Participants learn, develop and fortify 
useful skills from experienced instruc-
tors that will assist in sharpening a 
sure and grounded practice of       
Spiritual Direction.  
 

One of the course texts defines spir-
itual direction as “help given by one 
Christian to another which enables  
that person to pay attention to God’s 

personal communication to him or her, 
to respond to this personally communi-
cating God, to grow in intimacy with 
this God, and to live out the conse-
quences of the relationship.” (William 
A. Barry and William J. Connolly, 
The Practice of Spiritual Direction)  
 

This spring, over 130 priests from 
more than fifty dioceses across the 
United States will began the final year 
of the three-year program. The next 
round of coursework will commence 
in Spring 2017.  
 

IPF is currently accepting applica-
tions. For information: 402-546-
6384 or ipf@creighton.edu.   

Mission Impact 
Dear Friends and Benefactors,  
 

We recently received an invitation from 
an IPF alumnus to his ordination this 
June.  In 2013 when John was sent by 
his bishop to the IPF Summer Program 
of Spiritual Formation for Diocesan 
Seminarians, he had no plan of return-
ing to the seminary in the Fall.  He 
came to IPF with plans of using his time 
away to polish his resume and prepare  
to enter the workforce as a lay person. 
 

By summer’s end, everything had 
changed.  John encountered God’s love 
for him in the midst of his weaknesses.  
John began to believe he was called to  
be Jesus to the needy. 
 

“I came to IPF overwhelmed by 
my own inadequacies.  Who was  
I to consider being a priest?  Very 
quickly, I began to experience 
God’s love in the midst of my 
weaknesses.  My call to the priest-
hood was a call to allow Jesus to 
live through me in a special way.  
I left my time at IPF with abso-
lute confidence in God’s love for 
me and his desire to use me as his 
priest.  I would be a priest not 
because I was able, but because 
God was able to use me.” 
 

Your gifts to IPF help to buy materials, 
provide for the expenses of instructors 
and spiritual directors and grow our 
programming so that priests and future 
priests like John have the place, time 
and environment to encounter God 
more deeply and establish an interior  
life of prayer that will sustain them.   
For all of this, we thank you most     
sincerely! 
 

As we look back on 2015, we can see 
that, for all of the graces given, our 
fundraising efforts fell short by 
$320,742.  Thanks be to God, the    
Institute is in a strong financial position 
and was able to absorb the loss.  Though 
we were aware of this previously, the 
past year brought home to us clearly 
that our program growth is outstripping 
our capacity to raise funds to support 
these programs.  What is our response  
to this situation? 
 

As 2016 has gotten underway, the Insti-
tute has made financial sustainability an 
even greater priority.  We are doubling 
our efforts to invite our alumni and 
friends to partner with us in mission.  
Through many personal visits, calls and 
letters, we have undertaken an energetic 
campaign to draw new friends into   
supporting our mission, while calling 

upon our old friends to make sacrificial 
gifts.   
 

In addition, we are greatly expanding 
our presence on Facebook and our web 
page (www.priestlyformation.org) in an 
effort to provide lay people with a taste 
of what makes the IPF experience so 
important.  Your personal efforts to 
reach out to others will make all the 
difference.  Please consider introducing 
your friends and family with a heart for 
the priesthood to IPF.  Most impor-
tantly, please pray for the mission of 
IPF. 
 

The summer programs begin Memorial 
Day Weekend.  If you would like to 
schedule a visit to see, firsthand, the 
difference your gift is making, please 
contact us at 402-546-6384.  If you  
cannot get to Omaha, please look to our 
Facebook page for regular updates about 
the programs and impact of IPF.  Know 
that we thank God for you daily, grate-
ful for your support throughout the 
years. 
 

In the merciful Heart of Jesus, 
 

Kevin Armshaw                                 
Director of Mission Advancement 
Tom Pogge                                       
Executive Director, The IPF Foundation 

Spiritual Direction Training Program 
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Yes!   

I’d like to Financially 

Help Bishops  

Send Priests and  

Seminarians to IPF.  
 

 

Your donations help fund      
programs allowing  

seminarians and priests to learn 
how to fully receive God.   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

www.priestlyformation.org 


